FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Q1 – Please provide the number of new dwellings that your local authority granted permission to be built in National Flood Zone 3 (a and b) for each of the following financial years 2016-17, 2017-18, 2018-19 and 2019-20. 
NB. new dwellings in this context includes new-build flats and homes, and new homes and flats that required a planning permission or prior approval for permitted development for change of use to residential purposes; please do not include the conversion or extension of existing homes in floodplains

Q2 (A) – In relation to Q1, please provide the breakdown of the number of dwellings granted permission to be built in National Flood Zone 3 (a and b) for each of the following financial years 2016-17, 2017-18, 2018-19, 2019-20.

a) Zone 3A

b) Zone 3B 
The Environment Agency regularly release updates to their Flood Zone Maps, they supersede previous Flood Zone Maps (which then become unavailable). Therefore, permission considered and granted by officers in the past may now fall or not fall into a particular Flood Zone. 
As we only have the current Flood Zone Map issued by the Environment Agency, we are unable to trawl back through applications to establish Flood Zone details in place at the time permission was granted.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  Regulation 12(4)(a) of the Environmental Information Regulations is also engaged, we do not hold this information.

Q2 (B) – In relation to Q1, if you identify medium and high risk areas within National Flood Zone 3 as separate data, please provide a breakdown for the new homes built every financial year 2016-17, 2017-18, 2018-19, 2019-20.

a) Medium risk areas 

b) High risk areas 
Flood Zone 3b is not split into medium and high risk areas so this information is not held.  Again, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  Regulation 12(4)(a) of the Environmental Information Regulations is also engaged, we do not hold this information.

NB. RoFRS High Risk: each year, there is a chance of flooding of greater than 1 in 30 (3.3%)

RoFRS Medium Risk: each year, there is a chance of flooding of between 1 in 30 (3.3%) and 1 in 100 (1%).

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk

Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ

info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
